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This International Searching Authority found multiple (groups of)
inventions in this international application, as follows:

1 . claims: 1-12 (completely)

A method for identifying a sequence of nucleotides in a
template polynucleotide, the method comprising the steps of:

(a.) extending an initializing oligonucleotide along the
template polynucleotide by Iigating an oligonucleotide probe
thereto to form an extended duplex, wherein the ' .
oligonucleotide probe is attached to a microparticle,
wherein the micorparticle is attached to a substrate, and
wherein the microparticle is not immobilized in a semi -sol id
support;
(b.) identifying one or more nucleotides of the
polynucleotide; and repeating steps (a.) and (b.) until the
sequence of nucleotides is determined.

2 . claims: 13 - 30 (completely)

A method for determining a sequence of nucleotides in a
template polynucleotide the method comprising the steps of:

(a) providing a probe-template duplex comprising a probe
hybridized to a template polynucleotide, the probe having an

extendable terminus; (b) ligating an extension
oligonucleotide probe to said extendable terminus to form an
extended duplex containing an extended oligonucleotide
probe, wherein the oligonucleotide probe is attached to a
microparticle wherein the microparticle is attached to a
substrate, and wherein the microparticle is not immobilized
in a semi-solid support; (c) identifying, in the extended
duplex, at least one nucleotide in the template
polynucleotide that is either (1) complementary to the
just-li gated extension probe or (2) a nucleotide residue in

the template polynucleotide which is immediately downstream
of the extended oligonucleotide probe; (d) generating an

extendable terminus on the extended oligonucleotide probe,
if an extendable terminus is not already present, such that
the terminus generated is different from the terminus to
which the last extension probe was ligated; and (e)

repeating steps (b), (c) and (d) until a sequence of
nucleotides in the template polynucleotide is determined.

3 . claims: 31 - 37 (completely)
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A method for identifying a sequence of nucleotides in a
template polynucleotide, the method comprising the steps of:

(a) providing a template polynucleotide attached to a
microparticle that is immobilized in or on a semi-solid
support or is attached to a substantially planar, rigid
substrate; (b) contacting the template polynucleotide with a
blocking oligonucleotide; (e) extending an initializing
oliognucleotide along the template polynucleotide by
I igating an oligonucleotide probe thereto to form an

extendable duplex, wherein the oligonucleotide probe
optionally comprises a scissile linkage; .(d) identifying one
or more nucleotides of the polynucleotide; and (e) repeating
steps (c) and (d) until the sequence of nucleotides is

determined.

4 . claims: 38-44 (completely)

A method for determining a sequence of nucleotides in a
template polynucleotide, the method comprising the steps of:

(a) providing a probe-template duplex comprising a probe
hybridized to a template polynucleotide, the probe having an

extendable terminus and the template having a blocking
oligonucleotide hybridized thereto, the probe-template
duplex being attached to a microparticle that is embedded in

or on a semi-solid support or attached to a substrate;
(b) ligating an extension oligonucleotide probe to said
extendable terminus, to form an extended duplex containing
an extended oligonucleotide probe wherein the extension
probe comprises a phosphorothiolate linkage; (c)

identifying, in the extended duplex, at least one nucleotide
in the template polynucleotide that is either (1)

complementary to the just-ligated extension probe or (2) a
nucleotide residue in the template polynucleotide which is

immediately downstream of the extended oligonucleotide
probe; (d) generating an extendable terminus on the extended
oligonucleotide probe, if an extendable terminus is not
already present, such that the terminus generated is

different from the terminus to which the last extension
probe was ligated; and (e) repeating steps (b), (c) and (d)

until a sequence of nucleotides in the template
polynucleotide is determined;

5 . claims: 45 - 50 (completely)
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A method for determining a sequence of nucleotides in a
template polynucleotide, the method comprising the steps of:

(a) amplifying a template polynucleotide molecule in a
compartment of an emulsion in the presence of a
microparticle so that a microparticle having a clonal
population of template polynucleotides attached thereto is

produced; (b) recovering the microparticle from the
emulsion; (c) embedding the microparticle in or on a
semi-solid support or attaching the microparticle to. a
substrate; (d) extending an initializing oligonucleotide
along the template polynucleotide by ligating an

oligonucleotide probe thereto to form an extended duplex,
wherein the oligonucleotide probe comprises a scissile
linkage; (c) identifying one or more nucleotides of the
polynucleotide; and (f) repeating steps (d) and (e) until
the sequence of nucleotides is determined.

6 . claims: 51 - 84 (completely)

A method for determining information about a sequence of
nucleotides in a template polynucleotide using a first
collection of at least 2 distinguishably labeled
oligonucleotide probe families, the method comprising the
steps of: (a) extending an initializing oligonucleotide
along the template polynucleotide by ligating an

oligonucleotide probe thereto to form an extended duplex
Wherein the oligonucleotide probe is a member of the
collection of distinguishably labeled oligonucleotide probe
families and has a blocking oligonucleotide hybridized
thereto; (c) detecting a label associated with the
oligonucleotide probe; and (d) repeating steps (b) and (c)

until an ordered list of probe family names is obtained; and
(d) using the ordered list of probe family names to
eliminate one of more possibilities for the sequence of
nucleotides.

7 . claims: 85 - 87 (completely)

A method for determining information about a sequence of
nucleotides in a template polynucleotide using a first
collection of at least 2 distinguishably labeled
oligonucleotide probe families, the method comprising steps
(a) - (e) of claim 85 as filed;

8 . claims: 88, 89 (completely)

A method for determining information about a sequence of
nucleotides in a template polynucleotide using a first
collection of oligonucleotide probe families, the method
comprising steps (a) and (b) of claim 88 as filed;
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9 . claims: 90 - 94 (completely)

A method of preparing a plurality of template
polynucleotides comprising steps (a) and (b) of claim 90 as

filed;

10. claims: 95 - 98 (completely)

A collection of components for preparing a population of
microparticles, the collection comprising ' (a), (b) and (c)

as specified within claim 95 as filed;

11. claims: 99 - 115 (completely)

A template comprising a population of substantially
identical template molecules as specified within claim 99 as

filed as well as a support or substrate having the
population, of claim 99 attached thereto, as well as a
collection of templates of claim 99 wherein the templates
comprise different segments of interest, as well as an array
comprising a population of microparticles of claim 104,

wherein the microparticles have templates comprising
different segments of interest attached thereto, as well as

a microparticle attached to the substrate, wherein the
microparticle has a template attached thereto, as well as a
population of microparticles as detailed within claim 115;

12. claims: 116 - 118 (completely)

A method for preparing an array as detailed within claim
116;
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